Gleaner - 1988-06-29

Births and

Births, Engagements, Approaching Marriages, Marriages, Deaths, Card of Thanks, and In Memoriam

BORN

III: My name is Sarah Katherine Brooks Bab-Katherine Brooks Bab-hage, I weighed 7 lbs, 6 ozs, at birth in St. Michael's Hospital Toronto, June 10, 1988. My parents are Carolyn Brooks and Leslic Babbage. Proud grand-parents are Tom and Leah Brooks and Reg and Betty Babbage.

IN MEMORIAM

GILMORE, Anna loving memory of a dear who passed away

June 28, 1987. I. do not need a special day, To bring you to my mind. The days I do not think of

Are very hard to find. Sadly missed by husband

CONGRATULATIONS



Congratulations to Garry Bott, for having successfully completed and having been granted the Degree of Bachelor of Commerce, Con-centration in En-trepreneurship, from McGill University. Garry will be working in Taronto for Phoenix Continental Management Ltd. Best of luck with your new career, Garry.

ENGAGED

Mr. and Mrs. Alvin Ziebarth of Fayetteville, h of re-announce the of their N.Y. engagement of daughter, Miss Carol Ann Ziebarth, to Gerard Nicholas Benziger, son of Mr. and Mrs. J. Bruno Benziger of Glen Ellen, Calif. A July 16 wedding is planned. Miss Ziebarth is the grand-daughter of Mrs. Irene McRaeand the late Mr. Kenneth McRae.

DIED

RUSSELL, Angeline Cornwall General Hospital on June 26th, 1988, Angeline Jock age 31 years. Wife of late Joseph Russell, Sur-vived by 9 children. Funeral service was from Kelly Funeral Home to Ste. Agnes Catholic Church on Tuesday, June 28th at 2 p.m. Interment Ste. Agnes de Dundee Cemetery.

STEWART, John Edward Paige - Suddenly in Montreal on June 23, 1988 age 27 years, beloved son of Alex and Catherine Stewart and dear brother of Brian (Polly Legros), of Brian (Polly Legros), Aleta (Michael Brennan) and Monica, Loving Loving grandson of Dolly Paige, Magog. Visitation at St. James Anglican Church, Church Street, Ormstown, on Wednesday, James on Wednesday, June 29, from 7 to 8 p.m. with memorial service beginning at 8 p.m. Donations may be made to the St. James Anglican Church Memorial Fund.

CARD OF THANKS

We wish to thank all those who helped to make our Golden Wedding Anmiversary such a memorable occasion, with a very special "Thank you" to our daughter-inlaw Jean and her sister who organized it, and to the ladies of Howick United Church who did a tremendous job. All the cards and good wishes are much appreciated, and the event will be remembered by us for a long time Rev. John & Myrtle

Anderson

For sharing with them in their time of sorrow at the time of the death of Lionel Dorais, on June 5, 1988 his wife Rollande Primeau and his children Hélène (Denis Michel Faubert). (Sabrina) wish to thank all relatives and friends for expressions of sympathy offered through masses, flowers, visits, telegrams, condolence cards and attendance at funeral. Please consider this as a personal thank you,

CARD OF THANKS

Peggy Kyle and her family would like to sin-cerely thank the Hem-mingford Ambulance mingford Ambulance Volunteers for their kind-ness and quick response when needed. As well to all the thoughtful friends for gifts, cards, flowers, food, visits and phone calls. Your support at this time has been much appreciated.

We would like to extend our sincere appreciation to our many thoughtful friends who remembered us with cards, calls and visits. Your good wishes made our 50th Anniversary celebrations very special for both of us and something we shall always cherish.

Cameron & Dorothy Stewart

Special thanks to our children for organizing our 50th wedding anniversary party. A sincere thanks to our relatives, friends and neighbours for visits, cards and good wishes all which helped to make this a very happy occasion.

Donald, Margaret Chisholm

We wish to thank Drs. Feder and Geukjian, the nurses and staff on the third floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the care and kindness shown to our sister, Mildred Hay, while she was a patient there. Thanks to our friends and relatives for their sympathy in the loss of our dear sister, for cards, flowers, donations to the cancer fund, heart foundation and other organizations, Also, thank you to the ladies of the Evening Adult Group for Evening Adult Group for serving lunch after the funeral, and to friends who brought food to our homes. Please accept this as our personal thank you everyone.

Sincerely Harold and Isabel Kerr, Russell and Marion Hay, Alvin and Margaret Carry Margaret Gruer.

Heartfelt thanks relatives, friends and neighbours of the late Harold Stark for the many late constant kindnesses, support, cards and phone calls, while he was in the hospital and at home, also for expressions of sym-pathy, mass cards, floral tributes and food at the time of his death. Special thanks to Dr. Vandor, nurses and staff at the Barrie for their excellent care and to Rev. Nell Wallace for his many visits, prayers and kinding Harol Illness. Please consider this my personal thanks to each of you for your continued support, prayers and love shown to both Harold and myself during the past 6 months.

WEDDING RECEPTION

MARGRITH MUELLER and JOHN McPHERSON SATURDAY, JULY 9, 1988 9 p.m.

TROUT RIVER GOLF CLUB

Everyone Welcome

2

Sudden death of Metro store manager

Huntingdon the and surrounding countryside was shocked and saddened to learn of the untimely death of Adelard Paul Ross, who died of a massive coronary in the hospital at Valleyfield on Saturday, June 18, 1988.

The deceased was born in Montreal on September 19. 1937. He is survived by his wife Bonnie Zwicker of

Nova Scotia, and

daughters, Dale Hayward

and Nancy Ross, all of whom reside in Franklin Centre, Que. Two sisters also survive him, Cecile Dean and Annette Ross Casavant and one brother . Maurice, all of Montreal. Ross, as he was familiarly

known, was an affable person, and well-known to the Huntingdon area. He had worked for over 20 years in the LGA

Supermarkets. At the time

of his death he was acting

manager of the Metro Store

in Huntingdon, and in the short time he had worked there had proved himself a valued and much preciated employee.

A memorial service was held at Sharpe's Funeral Home in Franklin Centre on Sunday evening, June 19 where his many relatives and friends gathered to show their respect for this fine gentleman.

Interment will be made in Pictou, N.S.